Tuesday, May 28, 2024

Attendees:
Malini Hyland, Andrea Kwok, Heather McInroy, Janet Theunissen, Kate Lorriman, Karen Dobbie-Hunter, Nikki Stiavnicky, Stella Aragona, and Lindsay Thompson. 
Regrets:
Sarah Charters, Carla Arasanz.

Janet read the land acknowledgement that was written by Neil Theunissen and it was beautiful and we all really appreciated it.

Where are the flowerpots? There were two large flower pots at the front steps of the school that were moved during construction. Can they be brought back?

Malini Hyland:
Planning for next year. 
There are 3 positions of leadership:
· STEM/MATH (Scarcello)
· Student Leadership (Castellanos)
· Equity/Wellbeing (Williams)
Bringing back the 2nd Step program which provides resources that help with bullying prevention, skills for learning, teacher toolkit, common vocabulary, parent resources, etc. Each teacher will provide one lesson per week to their classes. Malini and several other teachers have implemented the 2nd Step program at other schools very successfully with measurable differences over three years.
Character Education will also be implemented. The TDSB character traits will be focusing on a new trait each month. This month is resilience. This will be combined with the Seven Grandfather Teachings. There will be assemblies for students where student reps will also be presenting.

Malini is working on a parent handbook for next year that she will circulate in August. 
There is a junior reading program that will be implemented for students participating in reading intervention.
Sensory / calming room is being worked on.
SAC funds could help purchase decodable books for students since they aren’t textbooks.

Andrea Kwok:
EQAO testing is underway for grades 3 and 6. Almost the entire test is digital now, except for 1 written component and it’s been well received by students. They seem to prefer the online format.
GET REAL movement presented to the grade 4-6 students and spoke about starting a GSA (gender and sexuality alliance).

Heather McInroy:
Willy Blanche was very successful. It will be a biennial event. Next year there may be a concert or another performance in its place.
Lots of sports on the go:
May 30 – Boys Slo Pitch Tournament
June 3 – Flag Rugby Tournament
June 3 – Girls Slo Pitch Tournament
June 5 – Conference Finals for Track and Field

Jump Rope for Heart – We’re #1 in Canada
DJ Mike is coming on Friday

SAC Updates:
June 4 – Pizza Lunch
June 6 – JuneFest
June 13 – Kindie Bike Rodeo
June 18 – Pizza Lunch
June 19 – Staff Appreciation Lunch
June 27 - Textile Drive

We really need more volunteers for JuneFest. We won’t be able to run all of the bouncy castles without more caregiver help. Parents, grandparents, and other adults are needed for short shifts supervising the bouncy castles, and we need lots of student volunteers for carnival games and face painting.

Nikki provided an overview of the financials. We will post those along with the meeting minutes.
